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Minutes from meeting held at the Cobleskill College 

on April 22, 2010. Attendance is needed from 

each club for their input on club activities*

SCCA President, Raymond Zeh, called the meeting to order at 7:15 PM with 

26 in attendances and only 7 clubs represented. There were 10 students at the meeting. A motion to accept the April’s Treasure report was made by Willy Karlu and seconded by Doug Handy. A vote of the membership approved both treasurers’ reports. Carl Stefanik made a motion to accept the April’s newsletter with Gordon Emerson seconding the motion. A vote was taken the newsletter was approved. 

Communications: Received several donations in memory of Dennis Slater who passed away this month from a heart attack.  Dennis was President of the SCCA for many years following his father, Leroy, who was SCCA treasurer for many years. Dennis was at the December SCCA meeting and had told me that he was going to get more involve again. Denny use to run the local deer butcher shop along with buying deer hides. We will miss Dennis.  We also lost a strong supporter, Ken Conley, who for years has supplied furs for our displays at the SCCA fair booth. Ken was the local fur buyer for the area. 

Dorwin Hamm Scholarship: The three applications have been approved. The three students were John David, Kryten Zymmo and Jenny Murtaugh. After the students have made their presentations and turned in their reports they will each receive a check for $250.  The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited will sponsor Jenny’s award, Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club will sponsor David’s award and SCCA has sponsor Kryten’s award. 

By-laws: No decision made on the by-law changes. The SCCA October 2009 newsletter did show the proposed changes of the By-laws, which discussions have taken place over the last ten to twelve SCCA meetings. 
Election of Officers: Elections have fallen on the way side.  This needs to get done. Elections are usually done in January but were delayed because of the meeting cancellation in February (snow storm) and also because of the lack of volunteers stepping up to replace those who have continued to serve. We lost our volunteers at the college because of summer vacations. Mike Zeh is continuing to do the newsletter until a replacement is found. Hopefully this will only be a temporary thing with the elections coming up.  Maybe someone from the Association will step forward. The newsletter is one of the communication tools, which keeps this organization going. Mike will help whom ever with the label program along with the e-mail addresses, which receive this newsletter. 

Update on SCCA Worksheet - Carl Stefanik has completed the updating of all SCCA association clubs’ information including the list of all delegates. Thank you Carl!!!! Still looking for Club Logos from Conesville Fish & Game Club and Summit Conservation Club. 
SCCA Dues are due in for 2010.  Have received dues from most of the club associations. Have also received some individual members $10 annual dues. If you haven’t paid yet please send. Club Association dues are $30 annually.  Individual dues are $10 annually.  This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month and also the cost of our domain address for the SCCA website. Send dues to SCCA - P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. 

Scholarship Presentation: - Kryten Zymmo gave her report on the wetland deleation surrounding Mallet Pond located on NY State land between West Fulton and Summit off the Sawyer Hollow Road.  This report determined the boundary line between the land and the area of which the body of water utilizes over a period of time. By checking the soil color/matrix or plant life a fine line can be drawn.  She used GPS quadrants to identify or map the boundary line. This type of information is used when Industrialization, Conservation, Mitigation or just classification of land is being done. The Army Corp of Engineers, NYS Dep. of Cons., and Private Consulting companies or even private land-owners use this type of information when gaining permits to do construction or any changes to a project site. 

NRA Legislative Alert: Micro-stamping is a very real and dangerous threat to the Second Amendment and it is on the move in Albany. It must be stopped at all costs because if allowed to become law, this bill will ban all new semiautomatic handguns in New York State.  Assembly Bill 6468C has already passed the Assembly and the Senate version of the bill, Senate Bill 6005 sponsored by Senator Eric Schneiderman (D-31), IS CURRENTLY PENDING CONSIDERATION IN THE Senate Codes Committee.  Both bills would require that semiautomatic pistols manufactured or delivered to any licensed dealer in NYS be capable of micro-stamping and establish fines for violations of this requirement. Micro-stamping is an unproven technology that would require unique identifying information from the firearm, including the make, model, and serial number, to be etched into the firing pin and breech face in such a manor that those identifiers are imprinted on the cartridge case upon firing. The technology can easily be defeated with common household tools, has no public safety value, and adds substantially to the cost of the firearm.  If passed, the availability of new semi-automatic handguns in New York will be in jeopardy, as manufactures simply may choose not to build or sell firearms for purchase in the state, which is the goal of this legislation. Please contact your State Senator, James Seward at 518-455-3131 and urge him to oppose AB6468C & SB6005. He can be reached via email at seward@senate.state.ny.us .  Also please contact Senator Schneiderman by phone at 518-455-2041 or email schneide@senate.state.ny.us and urge to oppose this bill. Senator Schneiderman is the Chairman of the Senate Codes Committee and is also a candidate for the NYS Attorney General so it is imperative that he hear our opposition to this ill-conceived bill.           

Guest Speaker: Dan Owens, the NYSCC Delaware County Representative gave power point presentation on the subject of the pros & cons of antler restriction of whitetail deer. He was very much in favor of leaving this up to the individual hunter.  He feels this is the right of every hunter to choose. He feels that when he purchases a hunting license he should have the right to take a buck anywhere he hunts in the state as long as it has at least one antler with a three-inch length. Some of his facts included 1. A buck that isn’t harvested this year only has an 80% chance of surviving until next season. 2. 65% of all hunters want their freedom to choose to shoot a yearling buck. 3. Only 59% of hunters want to protect yearling bucks.  Dan feels that we as sportsmen & sportswomen should work together by using a voluntary restraining program, work to improve habitat/access and also we should help DEC with controlling doe take by using the permits that are issued and also reporting all deer take numbers.  Dan would like NYS DEC to educate vs a mandate.

Another speaker, Less Armstrong, who is an Elk breeder in Green County, an avid bow hunter and an individual who is in favor of antler restriction, gave some insight on the other side of the fence. Less stated that of the 2000 surveys that DEC sent out to license buyers in Region 4 over 2/3 were in favor. He also stated that a buck must be six years old before it is full mature. 

Does antler restriction work?  “Yes” antler restrictions can and do work.  This has been proven time and again in many portions of white-tailed deer range in North America. In fact there are currently a total of 21 other states besides New York with white-tailed deer that currently have antler restriction programs implemented in their area of jurisdiction. Keep in mind that the buck harvest standards in New York and many other northeastern states were implemented during the era of deer restoration almost 100 years ago. When the three-inch spike law was implemented in New York in 1912, deer were scarce, having been almost extirpated across the landscape as a result of habitat destruction and subsistence hunting. A key component of the deer restoration effort was the full and complete protection of female deer.  Since most firearms during that period had iron sights, it made sense to implement a doe protection statute that required bucks to have a three-inch antler. The common wisdom at that time was that a three-inch antler could be seen with the naked eye and allowed hunters to protect does from harvest. The three-inch spike law worked extremely well. Deer populations were re-established across NYS as habitat gradually returned. However, as the science of wildlife management also evolved in the last century, it became apparent that a buck with a three-inch spike is invariably a yearling deer, well short of its potential size. In terms of human development they are the biological equivalent of a 13-year-old boy, with considerable growth yet to occur before they reach maturity. 7 OUT OF 10 MALE DEER KILLED IN NYS ARE IMMATURE Fast-forward to 2010, and we now have a buck harvest in NYS that is comprised predominantly of immature males. In fact during the 2008 season, 7 out of 10 male deer killed in NYS were either fawns or yearlings. Currently only about two of every 100 male deer that are born in NY live long enough to reach four years of age. For lack of a better description, it is nothing more than  “100 years of tradition, unhampered by progress”. Martin T. Mc Donnell; NYC Hunting Alliance Movement. Email address - NYCHuntAM@aol.com

Region 4 Fish & Wildlife Management Board – Mike Zeh attended the NYS FWMB meeting held in Cortland on April 23. Patty Riexinger and Wally John gave a summary of the Conservation Fund Non-Personal Service Spending Plan for 2010.  Consequently the Department will not be able to reimburse members or advisors for the travel to attend the FWMB meetings because travel pay was cut from the plan. The Office of Budget will not approve any meetings, which require overnight lodging. She apologized for this inconvenience.  Elections were held for the NYS FWMB officers - for Chairman, Gerry Bierker; Vice Chairman, Jim Petreszyn; Secretary, Jack Cooper: and for the FWMB Representative for CFAB, Lance Robson. Two resolutions were submitted. The first resolution was concerning an antler restriction program in Region 4. This was tabled for the Fall State meeting. The second resolution was in support of adopting Regional Fish & Wildlife Management Board visions, missions and/or workplans as fish and wildlife management practices.  The board approved this resolution and will forward to Commissioner Grainnis.   

The Region 4 FWMB meeting was held on April 28th at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  Each regional FWMB has $5,000 funding approved from Habitat/Access Stamp Sales. Schoharie County’s project involves the rebuilding of the Handicapped access platform and walkway on Looking Glass Pond. Any funding left over will be used to repair/replace the 900 ‘walkway located behind the Middleburgh Elementary School. Winter Kills at 9 different areas. Bowmakers Pond, Looking Glass Pond, Columbia Lake in Delaware Co., Tamarack Pond and several farm ponds. Fish killed from the heavy ice/snow cover, no oxygen. Dave Wood made a motion to support Schoharie County Antler Restriction. The motion was seconded.  A vote was taken, with three counties in favor and five against. Motion failed! Harold Palmer stated over 300 attended Sportsmen Breakfast at the Legislators Building in Albany. Next FWMB Region 4 meeting will be held at Middleburgh Elementary School to look at 900 foot walkway @6:00 PM on 06/23/10. 
Here is a copy of the letter sent out to all FWMB members from Patricia Riexinger, Director of the Division of Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources on April 6th 2010.

Dear Partners in Conservation: 

As you are undoubtedly aware, the state continues to face an unprecedented fiscal crisis, and consequently all state agencies have been required to reduce spending for the fiscal year beginning April 1, 2010. The Division of Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources, along with every other DEC Division, must share in shouldering these spending reductions. I know that these will be especially difficult and troubling as they come on the heels of the sporting license fee increases that were enacted last year, but we simply have no choice. We have received many questions about what the impact of the fiscal crisis will be on our programs, and I wanted to take this opportunity to address some of these questions. 

Staffing: First, the Governor’s budget proposal currently does not include any reductions in permanent staffing other than normal attrition for retirements or other voluntary resignations. Backfilling of any vacancies, however, will continue to be subject to tight restrictions regarding absolute necessity. We currently support 400 people in the Division statewide. 

State Funding: The major impacts we will face will be for state-funded “non-personal service”  (NPS), the operational money that pays for things such as travel, vehicle mileage, equipment, contracts, meetings, and supplies. The money available to the Division from both the General Fund and the Conservation Fund (including all its sub-accounts such as the Habitat Stamp, Return a Gift to Wildlife, and Marine Account) was reduced as part of the agency’s overall effort to address the fiscal crisis. Reductions in spending in the 2010-11 fiscal year budget are in addition to the spending reductions we experienced last fiscal year. The primary impact on our programs as we move forward will be as a result of these NPS cuts. 

Federal Funding: Many staff activities are supported by funds from federal grants including Wildlife Restoration (Pittman-Robertson), Sport Fish Restoration (Dingell-Johnson), State Wildlife Grants, and a handful of other federal grant programs. Operation of these projects will largely be unaffected by the reductions in state funds. 

What is being funded with state dollars: The Division’s plan for spending the available state funding prioritizes support for the following activities: 

• Full production and distribution of pheasants from the game farm. 

• Production and distribution of a portion of the fish from DEC’s hatchery system, with the remainder of full production paid for by federal funds. 

• Operation of DECALS, the automated license issuing system, and other related license sales costs. 

• Scaled-back production and distribution of “hard copy” hunting/trapping and fishing guides, with expanded electronic versions available on the Division’s website. 

• Basic operation (postage, printing, office supplies) of the Division’s offices in Albany and East Setauket   (Marine Resources). 

• Payment of utilities at non-regional facilities, such as the Hale Creek lab, East Setauket Marine Resources office, Wildlife Resources Center, Norrie Point, and the Lake Erie and Lake Ontario research stations. 

• Scaled-back operation of the Wildlife Pathology Unit. 

• Operation of the core activities of the Natural Heritage Program, which tracks rare species, by providing match to a federal State Wildlife Grant. 

• Operation of the shellfish sanitation program, including the biotoxin monitoring and the shellfisheries laboratory. 

• Operation of the shellfish transplant programs. 

• Research support for the Cooperative Fish and Wildlife Research Unit. 

• Support for the tidal wetlands protection program. 

• Participation in the Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission, which supports recreational and commercial marine fishery management. 

• Purchase of striped bass tags for management of the fishery. 

• Printing of vessel trip reports to meet requirements for commercial fisheries program. 

• Scaled-back lobster monitoring. 

• Atlantic sturgeon and horseshoe crab monitoring to comply with interstate fisheries management plans. 

• Hearings for power plants that are retrofitting their cooling water intakes to protect fisheries resources. 

• Issuance of special licenses, as required by law. 

• Support for the Conservation Fund Advisory Board. 

• Scaled-back habitat and access projects. 

In addition, while we are continuing to fund central office and regional unit operating costs (such as supplies and travel), that funding will be on a reduced basis. This will largely manifest itself in the need to reduce mileage driven, as travel costs account for a high percentage of the Division’s NPS spending. 

 Program reductions: We cannot avoid some reductions in program activities, and we are still working to refine our work plan for the coming year. Realistically, to meet this management challenge, program managers will need to make some of the hardest decisions they’ve encountered in their careers. As part of this effort, we will continue to strive for ways to do things more efficiently. We will continue to reduce printing costs, so please check out the website for needed information. Except to the extent that federal funding may be available and the activities eligible, we anticipate reductions in activities such as training, response to nuisance wildlife complaints, and habitat work on wildlife management areas. The Deer Management Assistance Program will be delivered in a very different manner, we will be eliminating beaver pelt sealing a year early, and we do not anticipate finalizing updated wetlands maps. We will not be able to fund some activities, such as the marine mammals stranding network and the surf clam survey. In addition, support for various advisory boards, including the Marine Resources Advisory Committee and the Fish and Wildlife Management Boards, will be reduced or eliminated. 

In accordance with Section 83 of the State Finance Law, Conservation Fund dollars can only be spent on conservation and management of the fish and wildlife resources of the state. Funds in the Conservation Fund are being focused on programs that are consistent with that purpose as defined in law.  Anticipated funding levels and program impacts still depend on the final state budget, approval of several federal grants, and projected costs. Therefore, the spending plan should be considered as still tentative. 

On the bright side: I know that this letter does not contain good news, but I want to end on a positive note. We members of the Division of Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources are committed to our Division’s vision: conserving New York’s fish and wildlife resources for today and tomorrow, and providing for the best possible use and enjoyment of this resource. On this point, I hope you will consider some of our accomplishments from last year: 

• Held the first ever turkey hunting season on Long Island. 

• Enabled new customers to buy sporting licenses on-line. 

• Convened 20 “state of the deer herd” meetings, attended by more than 1,000 people. 

• Offered bow hunting courses on line for the first time. 

• Began work to replace the Rome Hatchery early rearing facility and rebuilt the water supply dam at the Caledonia Fish Hatchery. 

• Expanded the National Archery in the Schools Program. 

• Helped launched a Watchable Wildlife initiative to encourage people to connect with nature. 

• Posted over 85 new fishing pages on the website, posted the Public Fishing Rights parking areas and boating access sites on the Interactive Mapper and Google Earth, and launched a new web site: Nature Explorer to provide natural resources data over the internet. 

• Updated the Pheasant Management Plan and published draft regulations to implement recommendations. 

• Began the process to update the State Wildlife Action Plan to prioritize Species of Greatest Conservation Need and conservation actions. 

• We beat Chronic Wasting Disease! After five years of post-detection monitoring, during which no additional cases were detected in the wild, we are standing down our intensive monitoring, and regulations were proposed to relax regulations in the Utica area. 

• Published new draft trapping regulations liberalizing a number of trapping provisions and protecting raptors from open bait sets. 

• Completed the Grangebel Park Fishway on Long Island after 10 years, $1M, and lots of collaboration, re-opening spawning habitat for alewives. 

• Began work on designing a new mini-grants program for shooting ranges to help clean up lead, undertake noise abatement, and provide access for persons with handicaps. 

• Held a workshop on the newly released Guidelines for Bird and Bat Studies for agency staff and compiled and analyzed post-construction mortality monitoring data from several wind energy projects. 

• Adopted new regulations to protect natural beaches at the Lakeview WMA. 

• Co-sponsored a Climate Change Adaptation workshop and cooperated with partners on a variety of adaptation planning efforts, including the Adaptation Working Group of the Governor’s Climate Action Council. 

• Issued the 2009 Environmental Monitoring Report, which summarizes fish tissue analysis for Long Island Sound, Buffalo River, and Indian Point; and analytical reports for several Finger Lakes and the Hudson River. 

• Submitted the report of the Sea Grass Task Force to the Legislature and Governor to identify management, restoration, research, and education tasks needed for seagrass conservation and restoration. 

Finally, we are committed to strengthening our relationships with you and our other constituents by working to improve communication. On April 15 we will be launching a Division List-Serve newsletter, Field Notes, to provide you with regular information on: what we are doing and recent accomplishments; opportunities to participate in outdoor recreation and to comment on proposed regulations; and reminders for things such as season openers or application deadlines. I encourage you to sign up and keep in touch. Find us at www.dec.ny.gov, under the Division of Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources. 

Thank you for your understanding, patience, and support while we struggle through these tough times. Especially in this period, we all need to keep our eye on the horizon and continue to work for good conservation. We will continue to do everything we can to make this happen. 

 




Sincerely,     Patricia Riexinger, 

Director, Division of Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources 


SUNY Cobleskill: The Wildlife Festival was held on April 24th at the Ski Lodge. The SCCA did have a booth and Carl Stefanik along with Walt Zeh sold canoe raffle tickets.  The college will again compete in a National contest at the 2010 National Conference, which will be held in Snowbird, Utah this coming year.  

Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. 
   
Middleburgh Ridge Runners: Meetings are at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. More information call 827-5702. 

 
Cave Country Riders: Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library. Joe Moore will again start selling $10 pins to raise funds for this spring trout stocking.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978. 
Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: The NWTF 10th Annual Banquet was held @ the Best Western in Cobleskill, NY on April 24th. The cost is $45 for single or $60 for a couple.  Sponsor’s cost is $255 which includes two diners.  Diners consist of all the turkey you can eat. GUNS - Raffles - GUNS - Silent Auction - GUNS - Live Auction AND - All You Can Eat. Call for details: POC is Liz and Don Reinhart 673-3965 or Russ at Marlow's 296-8978.  

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or seniors (62 or older).  Four students from SUNY Cobleskill gave reports on Shadowbrook on Otsego Lake, Electro-trawl netting on the Allegheny River, Fox creek and tributaries, and the Upper Keyserkill and Bear Kill streams for Brook & Brown Trout. 

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is running again and it is open to the public on Sundays at 9:00 a.m. sharp. Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. The clubs meetings will be on the second Thursday of each month @ 7:00 PM. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Whitetails Unlimited:  The next Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited banquet will be held on September 19th 2010 at the Best Western located in Cobleskill. Our next meeting will be held on the first Monday in June and will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club at 7:30 PM.  In June, we will order the banquet package from Whitetails Unlimited National which is located in Sturgeon Bay, WI. Since 1982 Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has generated over $40 million in support of our goals. Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

 
Long Path Hiking Club Yearly memberships levels are individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $$25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386 or PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month.  On a Saturday in April over 500 pizzas were sold. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail and is one of the first places in the area to get snow.  They are always looking for new members to help run the club on these weekends.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 26 members signed in at the last meeting. Three new members were voted in and three more applications were read which, will be voted on in May. The Kid’s fishing derby date has been changed to June 12th.  The club’s website is back up and running. www.middleburghrg.com POC Rob Cirello, 234-7360. Any pictures can be sent to e-mail address on website. The membership approved to sponsor David Johns $250 scholarship along with another $250 Award which will be given to a Middleburgh Senior at graduation. Lindsey Roberts, A Cobleskill College student gave a report on Deer Management within NYS. She stated that a balance must be maintained between plants and animals.  The NYS has 85 Wildlife Management Units with Citizen Task Force utilized to set recommendations to NYS DEC. 40% of adult does must be removed to maintain population numbers. For Gate Key problems the new POC is John Ford – cell # 231-9229 or home # 827-4773. Trap machine is broken and approval was granted to get it repaired. SUNY Cobleskill students are all done using the indoor archery range for shooting. Bob Britton made a motion to setup a $250 scholarship fund which only club members, children or grandchildren would be eligible. Seniors going into their first year of college would be selected by scholastic standings, which can be submitted to a committee for selection. This scholarship would be funded by the December Raffle. A vote was taken and it was approved. The club’s liability & fire insurance bill ($3,447) was approved.     

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will take place on June 1st.  Bob Kimball did an excellent job distributing targets for the club fund raiser event.  54 targets were sold by various members.  Bob is getting prices for the hams which will be delivered to the winners.  The winners were selected by youths shooting at the targets. Each target was cut into 35 pie sections which were sold for $1 each. Over $2500 was raised.  The shooting was done at the Cabin Fever Party, 05/12/10 at Pee Wee’s place in Breakabeen. There were over 70 members with guests.  Pee Wee, Scott, and Jamie did most of the cooking. (Excellent job grilling ham steaks along with deep frying four turkeys) The club members decided to hold a 50/50 drawing during this event to help out Floyd and Mary Armlin’s grandson Geoffrey who is having some health issues.  A date was selected for the Fall Get Together.  09/18/2010 Bob Kimball has already started distributing targets for sponsoring the event.  The location will be on the Hamm Farm in West Fulton. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take”. This motto continues because of the strong membership and the local business support.    
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike   
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The May Meeting, 05/27/2010, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. We will also give our two college students a chance to give their presentations if they are ready.  
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